
SESSION OF 2010

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2510

As Recommended by House Committee on 

Transportation

Brief*

HB 2510 would change from 48 hours to 30 days the time
during which a newly purchased truck, truck tractor, or any
combination of truck, truck tractor, and trailer or semitrailer
could be operated under laden conditions with temporary
registration.  

Background

The president of a fuel and lubricant distributing company
testified in support of the bill.  Representative Bob Bethel also
provided testimony in support of the bill.  They said that, under
current law, a newly purchased truck could not be used in
company operations beyond the first 48 hours after purchase
if full registration was not completed and that, in many
instances, full registration could not be completed because of
incomplete paperwork from the vehicle dealer.

No testimony was presented in opposition to the bill.

According to the fiscal note, the bill would have no fiscal
effect on Department of Revenue operations.

———————————

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research

Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note

and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at

http://www.kslegislature.org
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